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RSIPF warns communities of UXO Operations at Vilu Area 

  
The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) Explosive Ordnance Disposal Department 
(EODD) will conduct a Render Safe Procedure (RSP) operation to one of the live bombs 
found at the Vilu area, North West Guadalcanal on 22 August 2024.  
  
Acting Director of EODD, Inspector Clifford Tunuki says, “The task will be carried out inland 
of the Vilu community and will be active from 9am to 2pm. 
  
Director EODD Tunuki said, “Workers, farmers, hunters and the general public in and around 
the communities at Vilu, Doma, Aruligo and the surrounding areas are kindly warned to keep 
out while the Operation is in progress.”  
  
Inspector Tunuki said, “Safe evacuations of people and road blocks will be enforced within 
these areas. The tasks will be carried on the said date and times only and the mentioned 
communities are urged to cooperate with Police so that we have this operation safely 
conducted and completed in a timely manner.” 

  
Mr. Tunuki said, “It advisable to continue to report any sightings of any unexploded bombs 
through the Police free toll line 999 or the RSIPF EODD mobile 7495215 or report it to any 
nearest Police Stations.” 
 

  
 //End// 
 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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